
STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

Planning and Training Committee Meeting Minutes
The State Emergency Response Commission Planning and Training Committee met on May 23, 2013 at State Emergency Operations Center (EOC).  DEMA Director Jamie Turner called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. Committee Attendees included:
James E. Turner III
DEMA

Robert Barrish

LEPC/KC
Jay Brabson
DNREC 

Lisa Dunaway

DHS

David Irwin
LEPC/NCC 
Kevin Kille

DEMA


Ming Lau

      DPH

Ellen Malenfant
DNREC

Robert Newnam
      DSFS

Charles Stevenson
LEPC/SC

Guest Attendees included: David Willauer, Manager of Geospatial Technologies, IEM
Attendees were provided a handout packet which included a copy of:

· Planning and Training Meeting Agenda
· Minutes from February 28, 2013 P&T Committee Meeting

· Amended SERC Finance & Budget Recommendations for FY 14

· SERC Quarterly Meeting Tentative Agenda for June 12, 2013
A motion to approve the Minutes from February 28, 2013 was made by Mr. Stevenson and the motion seconded by Mr. Irwin.  Approved Minutes were posted on the State website on June 3rd, 2013. 
OLD BUSINESS
· SERC Quarterly Meeting Agenda: Reviewed and approved.  Meeting will occur on June 12 at the Fire School. Hardcopy provided for review. (The tentative agenda had been previously provided via email for review). Discussion followed on proposed options for presentations for the meeting. The topic of the presentation shall be “Chemical Facility Anti-Terrorism Standards (CFATS) Update – Where We Are Today” to be presented by SERC member Ms. Lisa Dunaway of U.S. Department of Homeland Security.  Ms. Dunaway attended today’s Planning & Training Committee meeting to discuss content of the June 12 SERC Quarterly Meeting. 
· Hazardous Material Transportation Study:  
Mr. Kille introduced Mr. David Willauer of IEM who presented  preliminary findings on the New Castle County HazMat Transportation Study, which focuses on five tasks:  1) identify, locate, map, and classify hazardous chemical facilities in the region; 2) identify designated hazardous materials transportation routes and corridors;  3) obtain hazardous material information from regional facilities; 4)  identify/verify processes for communicating hazmat transport, and 5)  describe the probable affected areas and populations.  Mr. Willauer’s report today provided an overview of 4 of the 10 chemicals which were selected by the ranking methods described at the March 13, 2013 SERC quarterly meeting.  The 4 chemicals overviewed today were anhydrous ammonia, methyltrichlorosilane, boron trifluoride, and boron trichloride. Preliminary transporting trends and mapping of travel routes of each chemical were provided to the Committee. 
It was noted that the other six chemicals are stored or distributed at two facilities that have not yet responded to the request for information and therefore could not be included in today’s preliminary findings. Those chemicals are chlorine, hydrogen fluoride, sulfur dioxide, hydrogen sulfide, titanium tetrachloride and ethylene oxide.
Mr. Willauer noted that in addition to the Top 10 chemicals ranked priority by IEM, their final report will also include the top 25 chemicals identified by and transported by rail carriers in the region.
Mr. Irwin reported that a few companies that had been contacted to submit information for this study declined to provide aggregate totals, as they felt this was proprietary information that could potentially affect their competitiveness. After discussion, Mr. Brabson suggested that for those facilities not wanting to divulge aggregates, a default calculation based on their Tier II reports can be used.  IEM study coordinators will explain this to the companies so that they understand the default calculations will be used in lieu of actual totals.  
Mr. Newnam stated that in addition to knowing what chemicals are traveling through our area, it would be helpful in some cases to know WHEN a particular bulk shipment is expected so that precautionary measures (e.g. pre-staging the appropriate amount and type of retardant material) can be made.  In order to collect this information, it may be prudent to make it non-FOIable for security reasons, and so that industry would be more amenable to providing such information for the study. 

Mr. Willauer explained that all information gathered is held in the strictest of confidence.  Further, when the IEM study summaries for each of the 10 chemicals is posted, the reports and maps will be accessible only by way of a secured web portal with only selected emergency planning agency representatives able to view and download information for emergency planning purposes only. Web access will be tied directly to an IP address using an encrypted password. An individual can access the data by one computer after reading and agreeing to a detailed disclaimer that outlines the restrictions and caveats before proceeding further to view the study reports.  Director Turner suggested that the disclaimer language be reviewed by Deputy Attorney General Tom Ellis. Mr. Kille will coordinate this review and have Mr. Ellis’s opinion and comments available at the June 12 SERC quarterly meeting.   
Update: A conference call including Mr. Ellis, Director Turner, Mr Willauer, and Mr Kille was held on May 28th to review the language of the statement. The statement is now referred to as a “Non-Disclosure Agreement” and its revised verbiage has been approved by the conference call attendees. 

The Committee will make a recommendation to SERC Commission that selected representatives from DEMA, Public Health, DNREC, Environmental Health, Local Emergency Managers, and LEPC Chairs have access to the online IEM web portal. It is further recommended that Kevin Kille will serve as the repository for requests for access by any other person or agency. 
At the June 12 quarterly SERC meeting, Mr. Willauer will provide an overview of what the secured website will look like, along with a description of the security of the system so that SERC Commissioners can contribute their comments also. 

Director Turner asked Mr. Willauer if, based on the early findings, he feels the top 10 chemicals that were identified in March appear to be accurate, or would he advise adding or changing any chemicals.  Mr. Willauer reported that after reviewing preliminary responses, hydrogen sulfide and boron trichloride could be minimized as having a lower risk.  After discussion, the Committee recommended unanimously that hydrogen sulfide and boron trichloride be removed from the study, and replaced with ethanol and vinyl chloride. 
Ms. Malenfant reports that her group has done some research regarding the amounts of ammonium nitrate stored in our counties.  DNREC’s preliminary studies show there is not a lot in solid form. It was noted that Agricultural facilities in Delaware are exempt from Tier II reporting at this time. 

Mr. Willauer closed his presentation by noting the next steps:  a)  Meet with USCG Sector Delaware Bay,  b) attend SERC Jun 12 meeting and DelMarva Freight Summit Jun 26, c) analyze regional hazmat flow characteristics; d)  complete remaining six chemicals flow & composite maps; e)  map pipeline and maritime hazmat transport; f) identify affected populations transport corridors; g) prepare final report.  
Notes: 
Mr Willauer will be present at the SERC quarterly meeting to provide an update of the study. 

Mr. Willauer will also give a broad overview of the HazMat Study he is conducting for SERC when he presents at the DelMarva Freight Summit in June. 
· HMEP Update.   Sub-Committee Meeting”  (The below info was updated by Giang Nguyen and provided to Kevin Kille on May 22).  To date, 32.5% of the FY 2013 grant funds have been expended.  With the addition of the cost of the IEM HazMat Transportation Study, the amount expended rises to 45%.   The FY14 budget was submitted  to the US Department of Transportation Pipeline & Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) on April 18, 2013.  Grantor requested a few further details, which were provided.  Grant awards will be announced on September 30, 2013.  The Planning and Training Committee members will be notified as soon as DEMA receives notice of Grant award status. 
· 6th Annual DE HazMat Training Workshop:  
(Note: Dave Irwin, Chair of the HAZMAT Workshop Committee, will brief this information at the SERC meeting)
· The Workshop was held April 5-6, 2013 at the Delaware State Fire School.  Mr. Irwin reported that 247 individuals attended the Saturday training workshops, and 122 attended the Friday evening teambuilding dinner.   More than 400 surveys were received from participants in 21 classes and the results were overwhelmingly ‘excellent’ with regard to classroom material/content and instructor knowledge and presentation.  We were fortunate to have had great sponsorship this year and of total expenses of $10,752, we have $3,974 cash on hand as seed money for next year, and were under budget by $1,240 for allocated HMEP funds ($5500 allocated; $4,260 spent for speakers/supplies).  Director Turner responded that subject to approval of the HMEP grant for FY14, we would allocate $5000 as a match to support the 7th Annual HazMat Training Workshop, similar to what was done this year.  In addition, DEMA will support the Workshop with support staff as much as possible, subject to demand and/or an arising emergency.   Mr. Newnam has agreed to offer the Fire School as the Workshop venue again for next year, and will provide the food service free of charge as they did this year (Dinner Friday, breakfast/lunch on Saturday). 
· SERC Membership Status:  Interested candidate (Alyce Poeppel) for vacant SERC Highway Transport position continues to state she would like to be considered for the position, but has not yet completed the SERC Application.   In addition, Mr. Steven Owens announced his intent to resign as Water Transportation expert and as Chairman of the SERC IT Committee.   Ms. Malenfant stated that pilot Brian Wong who was appointed as Shipping representative last year is actually better suited to represent Water Transportation.  Consider aligning Mr. Wong as the Water Transportation representative, and finding a Shipping representative. 
NEW BUSINESS:

None.
CLOSING COMMENTS
· Next SERC Quarterly meeting is scheduled for June 12, 2013 @ 9 am at the Delaware State Fire School

· Next Planning and Training Committee Meeting is scheduled for August 22, 2013 at 9 am at DEMA TAC Planning Room
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:49 am
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